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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Woolavington Village Hall 

Held in the Village Hall 

At 6.30p.m. 

on 29th November 2024  

1. Committee Attendance: 

The following members/trustees of the Village Hall Management Committee were present:  

Chairperson Eddie Marsh - appointed member for the Parish Council 

Vice Chairperson Mick Bowden - appointed member for Woolavington Handbell Ringers 

Treasurer Alan Thompson - Elected Member 

Bookings Secretary Jean Manning – Elected Member 

Fran Champion - appointed member for Woolavington Afternoon Group 

Doris Marsh - appointed member for the Women’s Institute 

Carolyn Stroud – appointed member for the Parochial Church Council 

Jane Warren – member in waiting 

 

Apologies from Committee Members: 

Rachel Smith – appointed member Woolavington Primary School PTA 

Martin Draper – Co-opted Member 

Mo Retford – appointed member for the craft group who resigned from the committee prior to the 

meeting 

 

Public attendance:  

There were no members of the public in attendance.  

 

2. Minutes of the 2023 AGM: 

The minutes from the 2023 AGM were considered and agreed as a true record of the meeting. 

There were no matters arising from them.  

3. Chairperson’s annual report: 

I am pleased to report a year of continued success for the Village Hall with bookings continuing 

to be many and varied as you will hear from the Bookings Secretary and although we have lost 

some regular users, the hall remaining financially secure as the Treasurer will explain in his report. 

Without our dedicated committee of appointed members from not-for-profit organizations that 

regularly use the village hall and without those members who continue to put themselves forward 

to be elected to the committee, the hall would certainly not be as well managed or as popular and 

well thought of as it is. I am frequently told what a great space we have by both hirers and visitors. 

 Our efforts to recruit more members to the committee have been ongoing and to some 

degree successful. Having lost two members in 2023 we managed to recruit one new 

appointed member and a Minutes Secretary who will become an elected member at 

tonight’s meeting. 
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Our project to decarbonize the village hall has been a long, ongoing process but we are now emerging 

from the darkness of grant applications, planning, meetings, unforeseen hitches and glitches and into 

the light at the end of the tunnel.  

• We have a working 3-phase solar and battery system 

• Our hot water is now all electric supported by excess energy from the solar array 

• We have infrared heaters in all our service areas 

• We have air to air heat pumps (air conditioning) in the main hall, lounge and Belcher Room 

• We have a system to manage the heating which enables us to control precisely our use of 

electricity in order to save as much energy as possible 

• By the time the New Year comes around we will have tested all these systems working  together 

and be in a position to remove the gas heating system entirely thereby allowing us to be as close 

to carbon neutral as we can.  

• The cost of the project so far has been £62,000. £55,000 of this has been funded through grants 

with £7000 having been match funded from village hall fund 

• The final part of the project to remove the old heating system, make good any damage and 

redecorate the interior of the building is estimated to cost a further £10,000 for which funding 

will be sought. 

Maintaining the Village Hall is becoming more and more expensive. The cost of cleaning materials 

have increased significantly as have charges contractors make to repair defects. We do receive 

generous grants from the Parish Council to cover some of these costs but we need to monitor them 

closely over the next year. We lost our caretaker this month who monitored the condition of the 

building and made routine repairs when needed. We will be recruiting for a replacement in the New 

Year. 

The aging audio equipment was replaced and a projector and large screen was installed in the main 

hall. The audio system is well used but we now need to look at better using the projector and screen 

for film shows etc. 

In Early December 2023 The committee organized and ran a free Christmas themed musical evening 

‘Around the Christmas Tree’. Involving musical talent from the village and children from 

Woolavington and Moorland schools, the evening was a great success and a similar event has been 

organized for December 2024. 

In line with our decision last year, the Village Flower and Produce Show was led by the Allotments 

Association. It was held in glorious August weather and the number of entries overall was up slightly 

on the previous year. However footfall was light and the number of entries for the fruit, vegetable and 

flower sections was disappointing considering the number of allotments in the village. The Allotments 

Association gained a lot of experience from the event and has agreed to run it again in 2025 using the 

additional knowledge gained to improve the show with the continued support of this committee. 

The Family Fun Day held in September was very successful, a lot of families attended and despite 

many of the activities being free, over £1000 was raised to support next year’s  fun day. We as a 

committee also learned from the day and next year hope to be able to offer more outdoor activities 

depending on how many volunteers we can co-opt into helping on the day. 

4. Treasurers annual report: 

The audited accounts are attached to these minutes. We are financially secure and even if we had not 

received any grant from the Parish Council we would have made a surplus of £3235 this year. Regular 

booking income is down by 2% but one-off (contract) bookings are up by 7%.  
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4. Bookings Secretary Report: 

Bookings from 1st October 23 to 30th September have been very busy. The reputation of the hall 

has spread and we are getting bookings from far and wide. There have been lots of children’s 

birthday parties – probably due to our favourable hire rates. There have been some changes to our 

regular bookings but we continue to be a busy hall. 

Bookings for each room have been as follows: 

• Belcher room 205 

• Lounge 341 

• Main Hall 556 

HallWizard continues to work well and most people are using our website and the calendar to 

make their own bookings. Tho ongoing improvements we are making to the hall will ensure it 

remains and popular and successful venue. 

5. Future Plans for the Village Hall. 

• Complete and then review the decarbonization project. 

• Following the redecoration of the internal areas look at what can be done to improve the outside 

of the hall particularly the cracks in the render. 

• Look at what might be done to modernize the toilets in both the main foyer and Belcher room. 

• 3 year review of hire groups and charges for updating on 1st April 2025. 

• Continue to look at how we might organize more activities to raise fund for the hall. 

• Complete the Hallmark accreditation which is due in July 2025. 

7. Public questions. 

None. 

8. Any Other Business. 

  It was noted  there was no agenda item for the election of members to the committee. As there were 

no members of the public in attendance the election will be performed at the General Meeting 

following the AGM 

The Meeting closed 7.00p.m.   

 

Signed as a true record…………………………………………….  



4 
 

  



5 
 

 


